8502 Trumps Hill Road Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772 September 20, 1995

The Enquirer Gazette Community News P.O. Box 30 Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772

Dear Enquirer Gazette,

Enclosed is an article in duplicate about our Garden Club. I would appreciate it if you would publish in your Community News section. If there are any questions I can be reached at 952-8961. Thank you very much.

Sincerely,

May Kemp, Publicity Chairman

The members of the Mount Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club of Upper Marlboro started their year of by visiting the garden of Betty Abercrombie to see her water ponds.

Member Marie White gave a most informative talk about the process of construction of water ponds and the pleasure that can be gained from them. The Abercrombies' ponds were beautiful ones to study

The members then proceeded to the home of Marian Moreland where refreshments were served. A business meeting was conducted by Vice President Julie Harrison in the absence of President Phyllis Tucker, who was out of town. Congratulations and ribbons were presented to Liz Saniga, Dottie Garrison, and Peggy Martin for their entries in Flower Design at the County Fair.

Next months meeting will be held on Thursday, October 12 at the home of Elaine Arnold.